

District 51 Meeting Minutes June 22nd 2025

Present; Ryan, Gene, Clyde, Bryan, Holly, Julie & Jay

Gene opened meeting with MOS & SP

Ryan read tradition 6

Treasurers report; Clyde read the treasurers report. Balances as of 5-31-25 are \$1,905.57 & Pink can fund \$242.83. Changes made to treas. report to reflect DCM expenses were for WCRAASC & Area assembly. Report 1st, 2nd & approved with changes.

Secretary report; Ryan read the minutes from May 18th. 1st, 2nd & approved.

Old Business;

- If any groups need to update info Gene has forms and is able to help.
- Jay has started working on agenda item for Area regarding hotline calls involving suicide. Bryan is helping as well.

New Business;

- Gene; we haven't been getting much for hotline calls and we need to see what we can do to get PSAs out to the public. Paper and radio. Radio won't play national PSAs but can we record our own or re-record AA approved PSAs. Ryan the PI chair will check into this.

Committee Reports;

- Corrections; Bryan- Bryan heard from Daniel and he will be getting some lit sent out. Bryan didn't get an answer from Daniel in regards to getting area pink can funds to get GV subscriptions for local jail. Bryan mentioned using District pink can funds for GV and we should get 2 subscriptions, 1 for each sex. Bryan can make the decision as a trusted servant to use PC funds. A male applied for jail meeting access and was denied even though he did not have a felony, this guy is from Rocky Boy and Bryan is hoping to get him involved and also trying to get meetings going at RB jail. Waiting for approval on another male.
- CPC; Jay- Jay looking into sending a video to different entities to describe what AA can do based on the 12 traditions. Jay has reviewed the videos and they are kind of long so he might be looking at creating his own. Jay has been sitting in on Area CPC meetings and he's been put in touch with lots of people and resources.
- PI; Ryan/Clayton- Updated schedules available. Radio PSAs were discussed earlier in meeting and Ryan will be using those ideas. Clayton is working on getting access to Area website to update meetings. Jay mentioned the FB meetings are going but we aren't sure about time, location and whether it was AA or NA. We'll post the information as it becomes available. Gene has mentioned there has been some glitches to the meeting guide app and if we find any we can get info to Alex and he can get those fixed.
- Literature; Terry- Absent.
- Grapevine; Connie- Absent.
- Speaker/Audio; Clayton- Absent, NTR.
- Hotline; Holly- No calls for May. One call was received in June but it hasn't shown up on report yet. Call was not for a new member but an existing member calling to complain

about group and didn't know where else to turn. Lance the area chair is looking for a possible co-chair to help.

- BTG; Holly- BTG has been busy, 5 notifications since May. 2 males and 3 females. Holly passed around BTG call sign up sheet. Holly will try to get name and number for BTG contact so we can call them and not just rely on them calling us. All calls coming from RMTC and Holly will check with Sean to make sure the other treatment centers have our contact info.
- Archives; Mark- Absent, Mark probably won't be attending District meetings but he is archiving the data and if anyone would like to take over he's ok with that.

Group Highlights

- Noon Group; Julie- They have an upcoming business meeting and will be figuring out their 7th tradition donations. Group going good, up to a dozen people in attendance.
- BBB; Clyde- 4 to 6 attending, going well.
- 3rd Step Group; Holly- Attendance low. They discussed reading the safety statement at meetings and the group conscience said no.
- R2R; Gene- Lost 2 homegroup members and hopefully they can keep doors open.
- Malta; ?
- CWF Harlem; ?
- Rudyard; Plugging away, 3 to 4 regulars
- Chinook Tuesday; Gene- Looking for help, 5 attendees. No Thursday meeting.
- Hays; ?
- FB; ?
- Firesede; Jay- going well
- Monday 12x12; Ryan- going well

Ryan asked if any groups had done a group inventory and how did it go? Some groups have done them and some have not. Groups that have done them have found them a great tool. Forms are available. The bottom of the service triangle does regular inventories and publish the results.

Next Meeting July 20th 2025

Gene closed with the responsibility declaration